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Generosity during snowstorms
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ccording to the Travel Agents Ordinance, only those travel agents
Awhich carry on outbound or inbound travel business need to become
TIC members and obtain a licence. The TIC now has about 40 members
which do not have a licence; some of them do not carry on these two kinds
of business and therefore do not need to have a licence, and some of them
are applying for one. To ensure the public understand the above
situation, the TIC website has recently been modified to explicitly
state that unlicensed members are not allowed to carry on out-
bound or inbound travel business. Apart from that, the TIC will inspect
those members from time to time so as to make sure that they will not il-
legally do these two kinds of business.

The heavy snowstorms on the mainland early this year have inflicted
much suffering on residents of the many affected provinces and cities, and
caused substantial losses to members operating mainland tours. Some
recommendations regarding tour cancellations were released by
the TIC, which were, of course, made with the safety of travellers
as its top priority. Some travellers may gripe about their trips having
been cancelled, but natural disasters are beyond the control of humans and
mutual tolerance is thus called for on such occasions. The arrangements this
time are on the whole satisfactory, and we must therefore thank the mag-
nanimity and tolerance shown by both travellers and members.

Proof of Form 5 qualification is one of the requirements for registra-
tion as travel insurance agents. As some industry members may not be able
to provide such proof, the TIC has repeatedly lobbied the Office of the Com-
missioner of Insurance, which finally agrees to grant a conditional wavier.
Since this is a one-off waiver, industry members must either ap-
ply to the Insurance Agents Registration Board for registration or
file a notice of intention with it by 30 April 2008 (see "“Feature”).

The Quality and Honest Hong Kong Tour scheme launched by the
Hong Kong Tourism Board in 2006 has seen dedicated counters set up in 10
mainland cities so far, and the first batch of 39 ground operators registered
under the scheme was also announced in late 2007. The TIC is all for the
scheme, and hopes members will also support it (see “Special Topic”). Ut

Joseph Tung

The Voice of TIC No. 1/2008 1



